
Low-income patients in New Mexico cannot be sued or sent to collections for a
medical bill. 

Hospitals and providers must check if you have a low income before suing you or sending you to
collections. They must contact you at least three times. 
At any time, you can tell the billing department or collection agency you have a low income and can’t
be sued or sent to collections. 
You don’t need to show income documents to prove you’re protected. A signed statement about your
income must be accepted. 
Income below the following levels is considered “low income” (before taxes and deductions): 
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